This bill makes me and my family defenseless against criminal attack. HB 4005 will make gun owners
responsible for the criminal acts of thieves and attack the rights of young Oregonians.

This bill is outrageous and unacceptable and infringes against my 2nd amendment rights..

This bill (HB 4005) requires (for no discernible reason) that firearms that are lawfully transferred
(through gun dealers), are locked up during transfer and makes the transferor liable for two years for
misuse of a legally transferred firearm if it was not locked. This assumes that for some reason the person
to whom you lawfully transferred a firearm, with a background check, will not remove the required
lock...for two years!

None of the components of this bill make anyone safer. In fact, these rules can easily get people killed in
the event of a criminal attack.

This bill will not make bad people harmless. But IT WILL MAKE GOOD PEOPLE HELPLESS. But
then, helpless is what you want us to be. If you keep up with all of these kinds of plans, you will
find yourselves in a new CIVIL WAR. Or better yet, out of power.

Sincerey,
Claudia C. Hunter
Roseburg, Oregon



